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Kingscliff Primary School upgrade project

Works notification 20 August 2021

Works at the Kingscliff Public School upgrade site are restarting

On 17 June 2021, we advised that site establishment work was starting for the Kingscliff Public School project.

Due to the proximity of the Kingscliff Public School upgrade project to the Queensland border, changes to
the Queensland border restrictions on Saturday 14 August have impacted the availability of tradespeople,
suppliers and materials for Kingscliff Public School project.

Construction workers are not considered essential workers under the Queensland border restrictions.
Queensland residents who work on construction sites in NSW schools are currently not able to attend work.

Work at the Kingscliff Public School upgrade project was paused from Monday 16 August so our contractor
Richard Crookes Constructions could prepare measures to continue with construction. This includes
relocating key personnel to NSW and arranging alternative trade services contracts.

Works to prepare for the construction of new administration building as notified on 17 June 2021, will restart
from Monday 23 August.

Standard work hours will be from 7 am to 5 pm Monday to Saturday. There will be no work on Sundays or
public holidays. Deliveries may occur outside of these hours but not before 6:30 am or after 6:30 pm. Any
change to work hours will be notified in advance.

Construction activities will progress in line with the NSW Government's COVID-19 Guidelines. A
comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan is in place for the site and the contractor will enforce strict compliance.
Our construction sites follow all current health guidelines.

Regular updates are published on the School Infrastructure NSW website to communicate the changes on
our sites in line with NSW Government’'s COVID-19 Guidelines. To keep up to date, please visit:
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au.

Safety is the number one priority for School Infrastructure NSW and we are following all health advice in
relation to construction sites.
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